From:

Nicholas Nanopoulos

Sent:

Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:18 AM

To:

Donna Britto

Subject:

RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Licensing has no interest in this parcel.

NN



Nick Nanopoulos

Director

City of New Bedford | Office of the Licensing Board

133 William Street, Room 206, New Bedford, MA 02740

508.979.1457 | email: Nicholas.Nanopoulos@newbedford-ma.gov

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov> Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:17 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT_HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Colin Air and Air and

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From: Cynthia Wallquist

Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:20 AM

To: Donna Britto

Subject: RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Nothing at our end

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov> Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:17 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From:

Jennifer Vieira

Sent:

Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:26 AM

To:

Donna Britto

Subject:

RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good Morning Donna,

DFFM does not have any use for this property.

Thank you, Jen



Jennifer A. Vieira

Director
City of New Bedford | Department of Facilities & Fleet Management
294 Liberty Street, New Bedford, MA 02740

508.979.1520 | email: |Vieira@newbedford-ma.gov

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov>

Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:17 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT_HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From: Eric A Jaikes

Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:34 AM

To: Donna Britto

Subject: Re: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

The Solicitors Office has no need for the vacant airport parcel of land in the east side of Mt. Pleasant Street.

Eric Jaikes
City Solicitor
City of New Bedford | Solicitors
133 William Street, New Bedford, MA 02740
508.979.1400 ext 67062

email: ejaikes@newbedford-ma.gov

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov>
Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:16:33 AM
To: DEPT HEADS <DEPT_HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto
Assistant Clerk of Committees

City Hall – Room 213

New Bedford, MA 02740

508-979-1482

From:

Molly Gilfeather

Sent:

Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:45 AM

To:

Donna Britto

Cc:

Rebecca Kanter

Subject:

RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning Donna,

I can confirm that Purchasing does not have a need for this property.

Best,

Molly



Molly Gilfeather

Director of Purchasing
City of New Bedford | Purchasing Department
133 William Street, New Bedford, MA 02740
508.979.1433 x67041 | email: molly.gilfeather@newbedford-ma.gov

From: Donna Britto < Donna B@newbedford-ma.gov>

Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:17 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT_HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From:

Scot Servis

Sent:

Thursday, November 10, 2022 12:06 PM

To:

Donna Britto

Subject:

RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

The Airport Does not need this property.

Scot

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov> Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:17 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From: Dennis Farias

Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 1:23 PM

To: Donna Britto

Subject: RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good afternoon,

The City Council, Clerk of Committees and City Clerk's Offices do not have any need of the property in question.

Thank you,

Dennis

Dennis W. Farias
City Clerk / Clerk of the City Council
City of New Bedford
City Hall, Room 118
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740
508.979.1450



From: Donna Britto < Donna B@newbedford-ma.gov>

Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:17 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT_HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto
Assistant Clerk of Committees

From: Olivia Melo <omelo@sailsinc.org> Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 5:18 PM Donna Britto To: Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street Hello Donna, The library is not in need of this municipal property. Thank you. Olivia Melo, MLIS Library Director New Bedford Free Public Library 613 Pleasant Street, New Bedford, MA 02740 508.991-6275 | email: omelo@sailsinc.org On Thu, Nov 10, 2022 at 11:16 AM Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov> wrote: Good morning, Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the abovereferenced property being needed for municipal purposes. Your response would be greatly appreciated. Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

Assistant Clerk of Committees

City Hall – Room 213



City of New Bedford Department of City Planning

133 William Street · Room 303 · New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 Telephone: (508) 979.1488 · Facsimile: (508) 979.1576

MAYOR JON MITCHELL PLANNING DIRECTOR JENNIFER CARLONI

MEMORANDUM

TO:

City Council Committee on City Property

FROM:

Jennifer Carloni, Director of City Planning

DATE:

November 10, 2022

RE:

Airports Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street (Assessors Map: 123-08)

This memo is to inform you the Planning Department does not need the above referenced property for municipal purposes.

Thank you.

From:

Shara Rapoza

Sent:

Friday, November 11, 2022 8:16 AM

To: Cc: Donna Britto Gary Lunsford

Subject:

RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

airport

The does not have a need for this lot.



Shara Rapoza

Pronouns: she/her/hers
Assistant Director
Buttonwood Park Zoo
425 Hawthorn St., New Bedford, MA 02740
(508) 991-6178 sharac@newbedford-ma.gov

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov>

Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:17 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT_HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From: Laurie A. Alfonso

Sent: Monday, November 14, 2022 8:33 AM

To: Donna Britto

Subject: FW: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Attachments: MEMO.CityProperty.Airport.VacantLot.11.10.2022.pdf

Good morning,

The Traffic Commission Department does not have the need for municipal purposes for the properties of the Airport's vacant lot on the East Side of Mount Pleasant Street (Assessor's map 123-08)

Thank you Laurie A. Alfonso

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov> Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:17 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From: Judith Keating

Sent: Monday, November 14, 2022 9:31 AM

To: Donna Britto; DEPT HEADS

Subject: Re: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

HR has no use for this property.

Thanks Judi

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov>
Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:16:33 AM
To: DEPT HEADS <DEPT_HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From: James C. Marshall

Sent: Monday, November 14, 2022 9:37 AM

To: Donna Britto

Subject: Re: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Cable Access has no use for the property

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov> Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:16 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From:

Ashley Payne

Sent:

Monday, November 14, 2022 10:01 AM

To:

Donna Britto

Subject:

Re: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good Morning,

Tourism does not have any use for this property.

Ashley Payne

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov>

Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:16 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT_HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From:

John Costa

Sent:

Monday, November 14, 2022 10:09 AM

To:

Donna Britto

Subject:

RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Donna,

MIS has no use for the property.

John Costa
Director of MIS
City of New Bedford | Management Information Systems
133 William St., New Bedford, MA 02740
(508) 991-6245 | email: john.costa@newbedford-ma.gov

From: Donna Britto <DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov>

Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:17 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT_HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto

From:

Mary S. Rapoza

Sent:

Monday, November 14, 2022 2:02 PM

To:

Donna Britto

Subject:

RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

HI Donna,

Thank you. We do not have a need for this land. Mary



Mary S Rapoza (she,her)

Director

City of New Bedford | Parks Recreation & Beaches 181 Hillman Street, Bld 3, New Bedford, MA 02740 508.961.3015 | email: Mary.rapoza@newbedford-ma.gov



Spend some time in New Bedford's Big Backyard!



Please think of the environment before you print this message and any attachments.

From: Donna Britto < Donna B@newbedford-ma.gov>

Sent: Monday, November 14, 2022 12:44 PM

To: Mary S. Rapoza < Mary.Rapoza@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Yes, Mary, it looks like it is suppose to be 123-081 they forgot the 1.

Thank you.

Donna M. Britto

From:

Scott Kruger

Sent:

Wednesday, November 16, 2022 4:15 PM

To:

Donna Britto

Subject:

RE: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Hello,

Fire has no use for the property.

Regards,

Scott Kruger

From: Donna Britto < DonnaB@newbedford-ma.gov> Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2022 11:17 AM

To: DEPT HEADS < DEPT HEADS@newbedford-ma.gov>

Subject: Airport's Vacant Lot on the East Side of Mt. Pleasant Street

Good morning,

Attached is a MEMO from the City Council's City Property Committee requesting your response on the above-referenced property being needed for municipal purposes.

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Donna M. Britto